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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Wednesday 6th April Term 1  Week 11 

  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

Principal Message 

Diary Dates: 

Stop Press: Thursday 7th April: Mufti Day for Flood Victims in Lismore schools. 
Wednesday 27th April: Students resume from holidays. 
Thursday 28th April: 12PM ANZAC DAY Service -Parents Welcome. 
Monday 2nd May: Years 3-6 MW Cross Country Carnival at Manly West. 
 

Manly West Centenary History in the Manly Daily. 
Here is the link for the MW article in the Telegraph last Friday  
acknowledging our 100-year anniversary. 
 

Centenary News 
All Parents have been invited to a Parent Centenary Cocktail evening. 
Last Friday, the Years 3 and 4 parents had a spectacular night at the 
Manly Golf Club See Page 9. The Year 1 and 2 parents are invited to 
their Centenary Parent night on Friday 20th May. 
 

Partners in Learning 
Thank you to the parents/caregivers who are coming into the classrooms to support our  
students. We also want to thank our parents who are supporting their students at home. We 
hope that parents are learning and being able to incorporate some of the reading and  
mathematical strategies that we are using in the classrooms.  
 

P&C Thank you-Easter Morning Tea 
Thank you to the Manly West Community led by Stephanie O’Donahue and Marina Smith for 
providing such a fun Easter morning with wellbeing 
in abundance. Laughter and merriment followed with 
the Easter Parade, enjoyable music including the  
Band, the Easter Bunny arrival surprisingly via the  
Library, raffle prizes and finally the Chicken Dance  
performed by everybody. The Easter Bunny then  
visited the Kindergarten classes with lots of foot 
prints as evidence. There was such inquisitive and  
curious questions by our students with smiles and  
happiness galore! See Page 5. 
 

Student Representative Council (SRC) 
Thank you to the SRC students, Mrs Vasara and Miss Mansbridge. The students endorsed the 3  
charities Stewart House, Bear Cottage and Kenya Aid. They also decided to support Lismore schools 
with floods with a Mufti Day on Thursday. They are supporting the new Whole School Landscaping 
Plan with the P&C and School Landscaping Committee. The SRC work on charities, environmental 
issues and whole school initiatives. 
 

Reminder: Premier’s Reading Challenge.  
We are encouraging more students to read over the next two terms. Register with the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge and you’ll be surprised how much your children will improve their fluency and  
vocabulary in reading. See Page 4.  
 

PSSA Trial Information  

Due to inclement weather, the second PSSA trial scheduled for last Friday unfortunately had to 

be cancelled. This Friday’s weather forecast sadly predicts the same inclement weather for our 

area. A final decision on whether this week's Winter PSSA trial will go ahead or not, will be 

made on Friday morning. However, there is still going to be one more Winter PSSA trial to be held in Week 1 of 

Term 2, regardless of whether or not this Friday’s trial goes ahead.  

 

Student News  

Congratulations to Bridgette Taudien (6M) who has been selected to represent Manly Zone at the Regional  

Sydney North Girls Netball trials being held next term on 3rd May.  

Congratulations to Harrison Taudien who has been selected for stage 2 trials for U12 Manly Warringah  

Junior Representative Cricket.  
 

Happy and Safe Holiday 
We wish all our staff, students and parents a very well earned and safe and happy holiday. It was wonderful to 
welcome our parents back on site this term. 
 

 
Mrs Julie Organ 
 

 

Manly West Public School in the early 1940’s 

Hazel and Sienna 
Katon  working on 

Literacy & Numeracy 
strategies while Xavier 

is at Band.  

Tatjana Hindes      
receiving  her 

SRC badge  

Click here for the story  

http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
mailto:manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/manly-daily/manly-west-public-school-100-years-at-the-heart-of-its-community/news-story/a51519ca1a7ea8c7c588805627490b37
https://www.dailytelegraph.com.au/newslocal/manly-daily/manly-west-public-school-100-years-at-the-heart-of-its-community/news-story/a51519ca1a7ea8c7c588805627490b37
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From the Deputy’s Desk  
 

 

Reading Tutors 

We are seeking volunteers to support students with reading one to three mornings per week for 25-50 minutes. 

This is a withdrawal program where tutors work one on one with students for 25 mins. We are also looking for 

volunteers who would be happy to support organising reading resources. If you are interested in either of these 

volunteer roles please contact Learning and Support Teacher, Katie Martz, through the school email.  

Manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Semester Accounts (Term One and Two)  
The term accounts have been sent home through email. The following online programs may be listed on your 

account and can be accessed at school and from home: 

 

Matific (all students)  

This year we changed from Mathletics to Matific to assist engagement and critical thinking in 

Mathematics. Access is via computer, iPad, iPhone, Android phone or tablet. Students log-in 

to access practice and fluency activities, challenge their thinking with problem-solving and 

reasoning questions, and reward their learning with certificates and points.  

 

Soundwaves (Years 1-6)  

In lieu of the traditional Look, Cover, Write Check method of reviewing spelling words at home, 

students can access Soundwaves online. Students in Years 1-6 progress their spelling through 

a systematic synthetic phonics and word-study program designed to develop reading, 

spelling and writing skills. 

 

Whushka  (K-2 students)  

Whushka is an online library that gives students access to thousands of home readers 

both levelled and decodable. This enables us to supplement and support our school home 

readers.  

 

Typing (Years 1-6) 

Typing tuition for students from 6 years. This course teaches skills for life and can be used on 

any device. Focus is on ten finger typing skills and mastery through game play.  

 

Sport in School Australia (SISA) - Kindergarten and Years 1-4 

Students have been involved in a Social Skills program provided by SISA incorporating a wide range of team 

building and co-operative learning activities. The Social Behaviour program addresses the following key skills -  

· Sharing  

· Co-operation  

· Trust  

· Adaptability  

· Visual communication  

· Verbal communication and Problem solving      

 

Yesterday was the last SISA lesson this year for students in Grades 1-4. The Kindergarten program runs  

throughout the year on Tuesday afternoons from 2:15 -3:15pm and extends to include fundamental movement 

skills, gymnastics and game skills.  

 

Term 2 Dates & Uniform  

Students return to school on Wednesday 27th April. Staff will be involved in professional learning on Tuesday 

26th April. Please note that School Zones resume on the School Development Day on Tuesday 26th April.  

Uniform change over period - in the first 2 weeks of Term 2, students may wear either summer or winter  

uniform as the weather dictates. In Week 3, beginning Monday 9th May, we request that all students wear  

winter uniform. 

 

School Security Number     1300 880 021 

Please call School Security if there is an out of hours incident/concern of which you become aware. The number 

is displayed on the school noticeboard on the corner of Hill St and Griffith St. 

Best wishes for a safe, healthy holiday. We look forward to seeing students return refreshed on Wednesday 27th 

April.  

 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 
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Deputy Principal Message 
  
NAPLAN 
All of Year 3 and 5 have participated in a practice online NAPLAN assessment. It has been a valuable opportunity 
for them to experience all the different skills required to navigate the online platform. Students are required to 
click and drag, use an online ruler tool, listen to words to type the correct spelling, find answers in drop down 
menus and use tools in the platform such as flagging a question and tracking their progress. Encouraging 
students to check their work once they have completed the test is an important skill we are encouraging. To view 
the types of questions being asked and skills required, please go to: 
https://www.nap.edu.au/onlineassessment/public-demonstration-site  
Please remember to send headphones to school for your child to use. 
 
ANZAC Day 
On Thursday 28th April at 12pm Manly West PS will hold our ANZAC Day ceremony. We would like to invite any 
members of our school community who are involved with the armed forces to attend. Please RSVP to the office by 
27th April  if you would like to attend.  
 
Birthday treats 
As of Term 2, students will be allowed to bring treats to school for their birthday. Please ensure they are small, 
individually wrapped treats that the teacher can hand out to the students. The canteen will be offering the ‘ice 
block buckets’ again, where you may pre order a bucket of ice blocks for the class. Details on how to order ice 
block buckets will be in the newsletter early in Term 2.   
  
Photos 
If your child was away for class photos, please contact Advanced Life. There may be an opportunity for you to 
visit their Brookvale office and have your child’s individual portrait taken. You may also wish to have sibling 
photos taken at the Advanced Life office as well. Please call them on 1300 728 972.  
  
Scripture 
Tomorrow, Thursday 7th April, all students who attend Catholic and Protestant scripture classes will attend the 
Easter assembly in the hall. Students who attend Ethics and Non Scripture will be supervised by Manly West 
teachers during this time. A special thank you to Chris Roberts for organising this special assembly for our 
Scripture students.   
  
  
 
Have a wonderful break and we look forward to seeing everyone again in Term 2.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Mrs Amber Fuller 
 

The PBEL for this week is Respect 

Show respect by speaking kindly to your 

peers. 

https://www.nap.edu.au/onlineassessment/public-demonstration-site
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Library News 
 

Amazing reading has been done by the following Manly West readers to complete the 

2022 Premier’s Reading Challenge! Extra Easter eggs go to Jake Maillet (3E), Nina 

Gower (3H), Zoe Palmer (4C), Jimmy Keating (3W), Addison Siebel (3H) and 

Lia Lourens (3E)  

 

Find more information, rules and book lists at the official website,                    
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html. Students still have a few months to 
finish their reading, fill out their reading record online, print it out and hand it in 
before or by Friday, August 19th, 2022. Relax with a great book during the holidays 
and book by book you can complete everything before the due date. 

Since it is the 100th year anniversary of our school, let’s try to have 100% of our 
students complete the PRC! Remember there is an extra prize up for grabs for each 
student who completes the PRC – there will be a PRC raffle and one lucky reader in 
each class will win a special prize pack! Will YOU be the lucky winner!??!?!?! 

Huge thanks to the wonderful student helpers that delivered the Scholastic 

Book Club orders to the classroom: Luella Moschou, Olivia Barr, Elise 

Gordine, Maddy Ryan, Safari Estivo and Poppy Moschou. If your back orders 

do not arrive this week, you will receive them early next term. Thank you for 

your orders as I was able to purchase lots of brand new books for the entire 

school with the commission from the sales! 

 

 

Calling all aspiring authors! Please see Page 6. for information on creative writing 

opportunities and competitions you might like to enter. This information is also 

posted in the Competitions Corner in the office foyer outside of 2A’s classroom. 

As different awards and contests arise, you will be notified in the newsletter and 

the office area. Good luck to all  who aspire and enter!  

 

 

Happy Reading! 

Ellen Swick  

Librarian 

      Kitchen Garden  

Year  3 are investigating flowers today and 

learning about pollinators 

Kind Regards 

Angie Penn/Beth Dowdle 
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Centenary COCKTAILS! Year 3&4!  
 

The Manly golf club hosted our families 

from year 3 & 4 on Friday night as the  

Centenary Celebrations continued! We 

have now had over 400 lovely families 

from the MW community attend a 

celebration – it is so nice to see everyone 

enjoying this time together! Special 

thanks to our amazing volunteers Liv 

Pennie, Amanda Collins, Hillary Burrows 

and Michelle Terry! Congrats to all our 

lucky door prize winners! & thanks to our 

sponsors! Enjoy the washing up Jamie 

Murrell! 
 



With thanks to our sponsors: 

The very talented Manly West Mum 
Charlotte Hatfield! 

https://www.beautiful-
bedlam.com/ 

 
You will see more of her designs @ 

the MW Mother’s Day Stall!  

 

 
 

https://www.infinitecycle.com.au/b
algowlah/ 

 
Check out the new Balgowlah 

studio – right near the post office!  

https://www.cunninghamsre.com.a
u/ 

 
Give one of the MW mums from 

Cunninghams a call!  

 

 
 
 
https://christianes.com.au/salons/c
hristianes-hair-design-balgowlah/ 
 
Look for them in Stockland!  
  

 
 

 

https://www.beautiful-bedlam.com/
https://www.beautiful-bedlam.com/
https://www.infinitecycle.com.au/balgowlah/
https://www.infinitecycle.com.au/balgowlah/
https://www.cunninghamsre.com.au/
https://www.cunninghamsre.com.au/
https://christianes.com.au/salons/christianes-hair-design-balgowlah/
https://christianes.com.au/salons/christianes-hair-design-balgowlah/




Your P&C News 
Welcome to your Parents and Citizens (P&C) Association newsletter update.  We share 
information on the services available to you from the P&C and show you how to get 
involved. As we continue to build the Manly West community, we would love to know how 
you can help the school with your expertise and passion. 

Canteen 
canteen@manly 

westpandc.org.au 

IOU 
We have had several parents ask about the IOU function in Flexischools which allows you to settle any outstanding debts. To 
access this on your phone Flexischools App, you click on Order Food, select your child with the current IOU, and click on IOU 
payments. Via the website, rather than the app, just click on the right arrow under Food for IOUs.  

Easter Holidays 

The Canteen team wishes you a happy and safe Easter holiday. We look forward to seeing you next term when we hope to 
have some of our old favourite items return, and will be bringing in some new items.  

 

  

Uniform 
uniform@manly 

westpandc.org.au 

Open Days                                                                    Winter Uniform 

Term 1                                                                                     Parents are reminded that children will change over to their winter 
Wednesday: 6 April 2:45pm – 3:45pm                             uniforms in term 2 week 3. Please have a look to see what items you 
Friday: 8 April – shop closed for stocktake                    will need for your child and place your orders online. Orders will be 
                                                                                                delivered to the classrooms within 48 hours. Alternatively, pop into                              
11 – 25 April (School holidays) – Shop is closed              the shop for any second-hand items and accessories. 
 
Term 2 

Tuesday: 26 April 1:00pm – 3:00pm (pupil free day)     Volunteers needed 

Wednesday: 27 April 8:45am – 10:00am                                                                                  
                                                                                        The uniform shop needs a helping hand from time to time. If you 
                                                                                        are able to help out, please contact me at 
Flexischool orders                                                       uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au.  Tasks are easy and any help is 

Online orders continue to be processed through            appreciated. Alternatively, go to the sign-up page to find out more: 
Flexischools and can either be collected from the          https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer. 
school office or delivered to your child’s classroom.      
The last day for Flexischools orders for term 1 is 
Thursday 7th April before 4:30pm.                                                                                                                                                          

 

Environment 
update 
environment@manlywestpandc.org.au  

Exciting news! Manly West has teamed up with ReCollect, a local company that will pick up Return&Earn 

containers (those marked with the 10c symbol) from your doorstep and send the money directly to the 
P&C to fund school sustainability initiatives. A special ‘bottle drive’ day will happen early in Term 2 and the 
date will be announced soon. In the meantime, please keep all eligible containers from Easter entertaining 
in a safe place (rather than the yellow bin) and get ready for the big day by registering at www.re-
collect.com.au.  

 

Waste-free Wednesdays 

Thanks to all the parents who have packed 
‘nude’ lunchboxes for Waste-Free Wednesday. 
This week’s feature article discusses container 
recycling. All 6 articles can be found on the 
Manly West P&C website. 

Why not take up the challenge of a Waste-free 
Easter? When shopping for Easter chocolate, 
avoid eggs and gift packs packaged in 
unnecessary plastic boxes. There are plenty of 
delicious options which only have foil 
wrapping and no plastic. And remember that 
foil can be recycled in the yellow bin if 
collected and scrunched up into a tennis ball-
sized lump. 

 

Lunchbox Rescue 
Lunchbox Rescue is coming back on Friday 29 April (end 
of Week 1). The stall selling unlabelled containers and 
bottles was a big success last year, helping to reduce the 
piles of unclaimed lost property, keep plastic out of 
landfill, maintain your supply of containers for waste-
free lunchboxes and raise money for more War on 
Waste projects at Manly West. The stall will run from 3-
4pm under the big tree. 

 

 

Events 
events@manlywestpandc.org.au  
 
 

 

Centenary Cocktails for Everyone! 
Manly West Celebrates 100 years in 2022 – the final parents’ cocktail evening  is coming up at Manly Golf Club. 

 
Year 1 & 2 – Friday 20th May 2022 
Tickets available here 
 
Want to volunteer to help? Would like to donate a gift voucher or prize for a raffle?  
Get in touch – events@manlywestpandc.org.au  

  

Getting involved with 
your Manly West 

community 

Joining the Manly West P&C is a 
great way to get more involved in 
your school community. 

Currently, the P&C is looking for someone with experience or 
background in HR to join the exec team. If that sounds like you, 
please get in touch via secretary@manlywestpandc.org.au for 
more information. 

mailto:canteen@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:canteen@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
mailto:environment@manlywestpandc.org.au
http://www.re-collect.com.au/
http://www.re-collect.com.au/
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/waste-free-wednesdays
mailto:events@manlywestpandc.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Manly%20Golf%20Club/719066334839335/
https://events.humanitix.com/stage-1-year-1-and-2-manly-west-p-and-c-parents-cocktail-party-2022?fbclid=IwAR1hRJirxQlH1jygx55eoGvvGVjdw_S_nDRvmR7ktNgWyZSGUFt2o6F5Io4
mailto:events@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:secretary@manlywestpandc.org.au
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